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AGM - 30 JUNE CHAIR’S REPORT

We are very pleased to say that we are now in our 6th year as a TRA  and our commitment to the community is still very much our priority.  It is very simple, we work towards a safe environment for us all to have a quality of life to live in.
We would once again like to thank the Police and our Housing Managers for their continued support to us and would like to thank the British Legion for the use of the facilities for us to hold our meetings and look forward to continuing the support over the next 12 months.

Once again we would also like to say a big thank you to the Participation Development Team for their continued support that they have been given to us from the start.  Their continued guidance has been fundamental to the existence of our TRA and although we are more independent we still value the knowledge that they share with us.

We would also like to give a big thanks to DFTRA (Dudley Federation Tenant’s & Resident’s Association) for the help they have given us for promoting our meetings on their web site and also with help towards printing of items that sometimes we cannot always achieve on our own.   

We have again had a very busy 12 months with just some of the following.

· We met with Ian Austin MP and discussed the issues with regards to the overgrown land at the top of Malvern View, Stickley Lane and from this meeting Mr Austin approached the council and scheduled cutting back of council land has now been put in place.

· Litter Pick one in September 2014 and one in April 2015.  We decided to hold 2 of these as it was felt that this was needed.  We would like to thank both the Cadets from Ellowes Hall Sports College and the St James’ Cubs & Scouts for their continued support that they give us on the litter picks as without this support it would make these days much longer and harder.   OUR NEXT LITTER PICK WILL BE 26 SEPTEMBER 2015 9.30 FOR A 10AM START FROM ELLOWES HALL SPORTS COLLEGE.
· We have attended a Licensing Board in respect of the Lake Street Shop where we gave our concerns to the reissuing of a new license to a new owner.
· The walkabouts that have been put in place have become and still continue to be very successful. From these we have been able to report to the housing managers that attend these meetings the following:

· Blocked drains have been cleared.

· Trees & hedges have been cut back.
· Fencing has been replaced where needed.

· Pot holes have been dealt with.

· Curbs have been put back in a safe condition.

· Removal of rubbish which has been left outside of tenant’s property.
· Solar lighting has been placed along the steps at the top of Park Road where the houses are positioned below the embankment.  These lights should now give safer access.
· Extra cleaning up of walkways have been dealt with.
When arranging dates for the walkabouts we always liaise with the housing managers and police to ensure that all the relevant people are able to attend.  By doing this it gives us the chance to report any issues directly and immediately

We will continue with these walkabouts and dates and times can be found at the bottom of this page.

We continue to represent the community by having representatives on other community meetings and project groups.  See list below..

· PACT meetings (Police and Community Together)

· Community Forum Meetings

· PPG (Patient Practice Group) based at the Lower Gornal Doctor’s Surgery

· Dudley Communication Group

· Dudley Reading Group – this group is involved in the proof reading of most of the material before you receive from  Dudley Council as tenants. One example is that of the Home Affairs Magazine that is delivered to all of the tenants in the Dudley borough. 
· Anti Social Behaviour Focus Group.
· Take Control Housing Board Member.
· Service Inspectors  (This is a new initiative and we are very proud that we have representation from our committee members)

By attending the PACT meetings on a regular basis we receive vital stats that show figures of crime in our area.  We can only once again emphasis the importance of reporting any issues to the Police.  By attending these meetings this gives us the opportunity of speaking directly to the police and report any issues.  Evidence is very critical in helping the Police to issue any orders that may be required and although in some cases it may seem that there does not appear to be anything happening we can reassure you that this is not the case.
This is also our 2nd year of being involved with the Gornal Fun Day committee and this year the date for the Fun Day is the 11 JULY at the Quarry Recreation Ground starting at 11.45 with the opening by the Mayor of Dudley Cllr Steve Waltho.   The poster can be found in our notice boards so do come along and enjoy the day.  Look out for our TRA stand and come and say hello.
As you can see all of the above can only make us a stronger voice for not only the community we live in but also for the Dudley Borough.   We are very proud of the continued involvement that we are adding on behalf of our community.

We hope that all of the above gives you an insight as to why we are a TRA and what we are trying to do for the community.   For us to continue with all of this it is important that we have support from the local people to our official meetings and for that we once again thank you.  We are very committed to the challenges that face us and with the support that you give us we will continue to make a difference for us all. 
HERE ARE PHOTOS OF SOME OF THE WORK WE HAVE BEEN INVOVED IN.
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We are also very proud to announce our facebook page which can found by looking for Ellowes Hall & Area Tenant's & Resident's Association – TRA.  Take a look and don’t forget to like on the page.

We have also created our web page which can be found at elloweshallareatra.weebly.com.
One of our future projects is to help towards cleaning up the graveyard at St James’s.  This will be quite a task to start with but with the partnership we have with Friends of Cotwall End and the help that the Cadets from Ellowes Hall Sports College, who are working towards their Duke of Edinburgh Award, we should be able to make a difference.

2015 DATES OF WALKABOUTS FOR YOUR DIARY – STARTING AT TOP OF WOOD ROAD.
5 AUGUST 5PM.
13 AUGUST 5PM

18 SEPTEMBER 5PM

9 NOVEMBER 11.30AM

FUTURE DATES WILL BE FOUND ON OUR NOTICE BOARDS.
Our new notice boards that are positioned one in Wood Road and one on the corner of Stickley Lane and Ellowes Road.


These boards give you information as to dates, meetings etc.  Please take a look at them when passing.








The 2015 Gornal Flag which we were able to acquire funding for is flying proud in Gornal Village outside the local Library. 








We were approached by the Friends of Cotwall End to join them in organising a dedication ceremony for the WW1 remembrance and by joining them the service was well attended and the tree together with the plaque are now situated in Cotwall End Valley.   Our plans are to ensure that the dedication will be held every year.








In November we put forward the Cadets from Ellowes Hall Sports College for the Dudley Youth Awards and were delighted when they won their category and  received the Community Group Award.  A well deserved result.
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